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Minutes of Class Reps Meeting
Wednesday 9th October 2024 at 2pm
	Attendees: 
	
	
	Jasmine Gibson
	5J

	
	Sarah Coke
	Badgers
	Megan Lombard
	Year 6

	
	Sian O Malley
	Foxes
	
	

	
	Jessica Baker
	1V
	
	

	
	Jo Fawcett
	1T
	
	

	
	Rachel Bell 
	2P
	Phil Tree , Headteacher
	

	
	Helen McShee
	2S
	Anais Stone, Minute Taker
	

	
	Shelly Begum
	3HS
	
	

	
	Ashley Edwards
	3HS
	
	

	
	Linzi King Daniels
	3C
	Apologies:
	

	
	Kirsty lee
	4J
	Sylvia Berry
	Foxes

	
	Millie Stojanovic 
	4MG
	Hannah Simpson
	5J

	
	Alice Crowhurst
	5M
	Charlotte Mair
	Owlets



How will we be?
RESPECTFUL       HONEST     LISTENING TO ONE ANOTHER       DON’T BE AFRAID TO SPEAK UP SOLUTIONS FOCUSSED     SAFE    HELPFUL    PROACTIVE     CHILDREN FOCUSSED    POSITIVE     UTILISED    BENEFICIAL      NON-JUDGEMENTAL     COMMUNICATION     OPEN MINDED  
MINUTES 
	WELCOME

	Meeting started at : 2pm
· Mr. Tree welcomed everyone to the first forum meeting and expressed his gratitude for their time and presence. He emphasized the importance of building positive relationships and effective communication to ensure everyone is on the same page as they move forward together. He also welcomed the new parent representatives and encouraged collaboration, stating that it was nice to meet everyone.

· Parent Rep all introduced themselves 


	How will we be?

	· Mr. Tree encouraged everyone to think about how they would communicate moving forward, using this meeting as a basis to establish a pro forma aligned with the school's values. He emphasized the importance of being one unified team with a shared goal of providing the best possible education for the children. He also highlighted the need to be empathetic and supportive of one another throughout the process.
· The following is what parent reps came up with:

How will we be?
RESPECTFUL       HONEST     LISTENING TO ONE ANOTHER       DON’T BE AFRAID TO SPEAK UP SOLUTIONS FOCUSSED     SAFE    HELPFUL    PROACTIVE     CHILDREN FOCUSSED    POSITIVE     UTILISED    BENEFICIAL      NON-JUDGEMENTAL     COMMUNICATION     OPEN MINDED  


	Parent Code of Conduct

	· Mr. Tree mentioned the importance of developing a Parent Code of Conduct, which would outline how parents can effectively support the school community. He stressed the need for parents to be mindful of their behaviour on social media, particularly in relation to the school and its staff. He highlighted past incidents where parents mentioned staff members’ names on social media, which is not acceptable and doesn’t portray our school values.

· Additionally, Mr. Tree pointed out that communicating with other parents through WhatsApp groups is crucial and beneficial for fostering collaboration and information sharing, but it should not be used for discussing sensitive issues or grievances about the school or its staff. He emphasized the need for proper channels for addressing issues and complaints, making it clear to parents how to raise concerns appropriately.

· Mr. Tree encouraged everyone to take these points away for consideration and return with their thoughts at the next meeting
ACTION: 
· Add Parent Code of conduct to next parent meeting Agenda
· Send Parent Code of Conduct to all parent reps 

	What is going well?

	· Mr. Tree wanted to begin the meeting by focusing on what is going well as a way to celebrate positive achievements and set a constructive tone for the New Year. He encouraged everyone to share and gather positive successes. He emphasized the importance of highlighting the good things happening within the school as a foundation for collaboration.
· To ensure this focus on positivity continues, Mr. Tree proposed that they celebrate achievements in every meeting moving forward. He then went around the room, asking each parent representative to share what they felt was going well for them:

·  "My daughter didn’t want to come to school last year, but this academic year, she absolutely loves it! Her teacher, Mrs. Jenkins, is amazing and truly inspiring. Thanks to her, my daughter now has a genuine love for learning."
· "Feedback from the teachers has been great and really boosts the children's confidence. Mrs. Hurford-Jones is particularly wonderful; she provides us with valuable insights into their day-to-day activities, which helps us understand our children’s experiences at school."
· “ Communication is general has improved, love the weekly newsletter and teacher changes
· “Writing has improved. My son who is in 6B loves star write!”
· "My son doesn't always like coming to school, but I feel that the communication between the learning support assistant (LSA) and the teachers is really strong, which helps a lot. I trust that my son, who is in the Foxes class, is well supported."
· "The changes at lunchtime have definitely been a positive improvement. My son has said he feels it’s much calmer now that it is staged, and my son prefers going up to the counter to get his food. This new approach has made lunchtime a more enjoyable experience for him."
· "The stability of teachers this year has been a positive aspect so far. My daughter loves Mr. Gumble and appreciates his teaching style, which has made her experience in the classroom even better."
· “Study bugs is great and we love the personalised messages from teachers.”
· “My son is in 2P and I love the weekly updates from Miss Page, with key topics learnt that week and also enjoy the newsletter.”
· “I’m a volunteer at the school and I feel like the school seems a lot calmer and settled this new school year.”
· "My child really enjoys the school values, especially with the new images that have been introduced. They also love the Burstow Cup and are always excited to tell me who wins it each week in assembly."
· "My child is in Year 3 and loves that her playtimes are mixed with the younger children, as she enjoys looking after them. Being summer-born and one of the younger ones herself, she finds it comforting and fulfilling to help and play with the younger kids."
· "The values have really made a difference; my child loves telling me about them. Communication has improved and is definitely heading in the right direction. Miss Thorne has been incredibly receptive and understanding of various situations, always making time for parents. We are also really enjoying the newsletter"


	COMMUNICATION

	· "Mr. Tree emphasized that the school is always looking to improve communication with parents. He mentioned that they conducted a parent survey and started a weekly newsletter as part of this effort. He asked for feedback on what information would be useful for parents to know and whether written communication or workshops would be more beneficial. He shared that they had previously organized a workshop, but only one parent attended, so they are keen to understand what types of resources or events would be most useful for parents moving forward."

· Weekly timetable on website- visual guide
· Topic webs- termly
· Phonics – how it works?
· Quality of information not quantity – making sure the first version that is sent is correct

ACTIONS:
· Weekly timetable on website- visual guide
· Topic webs- termly
· Phonics – how it works?
· Quality of information not quantity – making sure the first version that is sent is correct


	AOB 

	· "Mr. Tree explained that they always include a section for 'Any Other Business' during meetings, giving parents the opportunity to comment on the online agenda if there is anything specific they would like to discuss during the parent forum meeting. While a few parents did respond, most of the messages were more personalized and better suited for direct discussions with teachers rather than the forum setting."

Behaviour Policy

· A parent representative asked for clarification on the Behaviour Policy. They felt it was important to ensure that all parents and staff are aligned and understand the policy's implementation. Mr. Tree responded by explaining that there are clear steps in the behaviour policy which leaders consistently follow, and that sometimes individualized regulation plans are put in place to suit specific needs. He encouraged any parent who feels that these steps have not been followed to reach out and have a discussion with the class teacher, phase leader or him directly. Mr. Tree informed everyone that the behaviour policy would be on the agenda for the next meeting for a more comprehensive conversation

Homework 
· Another parent representative raised the topic of homework, noting that some parents felt not much was being assigned, while others believed the amount being set was sufficient. "Mr. Tree acknowledged the observation, mentioning that it was actually the 'Question of the Week' in last week's newsletter. He explained that the topic had been discussed in the Senior Leadership Team (SLT) meeting, where it was noted that opinions were divided, particularly regarding math homework. He emphasized that this term, there is a strong focus on reading, as it is a school priority. He stated that every child should have a reading book and encouraged parents to reach out if their child does not have one.

· Mr. Tree also mentioned that there had been discussions about setting more creative homework, but some parents expressed concerns about the time and resources needed for these tasks. He assured the group that the school is working on finding a middle ground that suits everyone.
Spelling Frame
· A discussion took place about consistency between classes. Mr. Tree said that there is a level of individuality across teachers, which can lead to different approaches in the classroom and the way spelling is set. He acknowledged that while consistency is important, each teacher may have their own style of implementing. He assured parents that the school is committed to providing support and guidance to ensure that all students receive a comparable experience while still allowing for teachers' unique methods.
· 

ACTIONS: 
· Behaviour policy on agenda at the next meeting
· Thoughts on homework for next meeting

Mr. Tree thanked everyone for attending the meeting, emphasizing the importance of collaboration and how vital it is for the school community to work together. He expressed his appreciation for the parents' involvement and input, reiterating that their partnership is crucial for the success of the students and the overall school environment.

Meeting ended: 3pm
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